SCIT/SDWG/2/9

page 2

	WIPO
	[image: image1.png]



	E

SCIT/SDWG/2/9

ORIGINAL:  English

DATE: November 27, 2002

	WORLD  INTELLECTUAL  PROPERTY  ORGANIZATION

	GENEVA


standing committee on information technologies

standards and documentation working group

Second Session

Geneva, December 2 to 6, 2002

REPORT ON THE PROGRESS MADE CONCERNING TASK NO. 20

(FIGURATIVE ELEMENTS OF MARKS)

Document prepared by the Secretariat

 AUTONUM  
In the Standards and Documentation Working Group Task List, task No.200 is related to the preparation of a recommendation on how figurative elements of marks should be captured and displayed electronically

 AUTONUM  
As approved by the Standards and Documentations Working Group, a questionnaire, requesting responses by October 20, 2001, was circulated in July, 2001, for the purpose of collecting data from the Intellectual Property Offices (IPO’s), would in turn be collated and presented in a subsequent session, together with a recommendation as to the next steps in the process.

 AUTONUM  
Annex I to this document presents the collated results of the questionnaire in the languages in which the responses were made.  Annex II to this document presents the questionnaire itself.

 AUTONUM  
It is proposed that the next step in this process is to analyze the results of the questionnaire upon which a document, recommending how figurative elements of marks should be captured and displayed, will be prepared and presented to the next session of the SDWG.

 AUTONUM  
The SDWG is invited: 

to note the contents of this document and its two Annexes and to endorse the next steps as outlined in the above  paragraph..

[Annexes follow]

